
NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

  TO: Office of Planning and Research 
1400 – 10th Street, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

FROM: California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 
Office of Facility Planning, Construction and Management  
9838 Old Placerville Road, Suite B, Sacramento, CA 95827 

  PROJECT TITLE:  California Health Care Facility E Dayroom Restrooms 

PROJECT LOCATION(S): California Health Care Facility, 7707 Austin Road, Stockton, CA 95215 
 

  
  
  

 

 
Description Of Nature, Purpose, And Beneficiaries Of Project: The California Department of Corrections and 
Rehabilitation (CDCR) proposes to design and construct five restrooms located within several dayrooms (Facility E: 301B-F) at 
the California Health Care Facility (CHCF), Stockton CA. This project will require excavating the area where existing drinking 
fountains are located in order to install a waste line and hot and cold water lines for the proposed toilet/sink combination. 
Additional work will include replacement of the excavated concrete floor and erecting privacy walls, approximately 3 feet high 
with a floor space of approximately 46 square feet for ADA accessibility.  
 
All work shall be compliant with Title 24 requirements, CDCR Design and Construction Policy Guidelines, Americans with 
Disabilities Act, Division of State Architect, and State Fire Marshal requirements. 

 
 

Name Of Public Agency Approving Project: California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 

Name Of Person Or Agency 
Carrying Out Project: 

 
California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation, Office of Facility Planning, 
Construction, and Management, 9838 Old Placerville Road, Sacramento, CA 95827 
 

EXEMPT STATUS:   

  Ministerial (Sec. 21080(b)(1); 15268) 

  Declared Emergency (Sec. 21080(b)(3); 15269(a)) 

  Emergency Project (Sec. 21080(b)(4); 15269(b)(c)) 

 X Categorical Exemption Class 1, CEQA Guidelines Section 15301 (Exiting Facilities) 

   

Reason Why Project Is Exempt:   The project is categorically exempt from CEQA under the “Class 1” (14 CCR §15301) 
exemption per the CEQA Guidelines because the project involves negligible to no expansion of use. The project site is located 
within a previously disturbed area that is not considered environmentally or historically sensitive. This is one of a class of 
projects that the Secretary for Resources has found do not have a significant effect on the environment, and therefore is 
declared to be categorically exempt from the requirement for preparing an environmental document.     

Contact Person: 
Telephone No.: 

Peter J Connelly, Jr, Environmental Planner, 916 255-3010  

Date Received For Filing: 

________________________________________ 
Peter J Connelly, Jr, Environmental Planning Section 
Office of Facility Planning, Construction, and Management 
California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation 

 

3/24/2022/J~c;~~~ 




